Comhairle Contae Chorcaí Cork County Council

Halla an Bhaile, Cnoc Naomh Eoin,

Cionn tSáile, Co. Chorcaí, Éire.

Fón: (021) 4772154 · Faics (021) 4772615

Suíomh Gréasáin: www.corkcoco.ie



MINUTES OF BANDON KINSALE MUNICIPAL DISTRICT MEETING HELD IN KINSALE TOWN HALL ON 23RD FEBRUARY 2018.

Members Present:

Cllrs. R McCarthy, K. Murphy, G. Coughlan, A. Lombard, A. Coleman J.

O'Donovan

In Attendance:

Charlie McCarthy, Senior Executive Engineer, Bandon (C.M.C.)

Brendan Fehily, Executive Engineer, Kinsale (B.F)

Enda O'Halloran, Acting Municipal District Officer (E.O'H) Mac Dara O'Hici, Senior Executive Officer (M.D O'H) Mark Daly, Executive Engineer, Carrigaline (M.D.)

Claire O'Donovan, Clerical Officer.

1 (a) Confirmation of Minutes of Municipal District of Bandon-Kinsale Meeting held 26th January 2018.

On the proposal of Cllr. J. O'Donovan seconded by Cllr Murphy the Minutes of Meeting of Bandon-Kinsale Municipal District held on 26th January 2018 were confirmed.

1 (b) Matters arising from Minutes dated 26th January 2018.

Cllr. O'Donovan

Killeady Bridge, CMC said works will begin next week.

Cllr. Murphy

- Kinsale Gift Houses EOH said he is awaiting report from BF. MDOH said that owners will have to be contacted prior to putting on Derelict Sites Register.
- Update on Cluid. MDOH said he'll get a report sent out to members.
- Subsidence on Shippool Road. CMC to talk to BF.

Cllr. Lombard.

- Any update on letter to Bus Eireann requesting a representative to attend a BKMD meeting. EOH said he would contact MDO of Carrigaline as they had a representative attend one of their meeting recently.
- Mapping of footpath at Minane. MDOH said he'd approach the Property Section.

2. Reports & Recommendations.

(a) Bandon Main Drainage Scheme.

Report was circulated.

(b) Flood Relief.

Report was circulated.

(c) Update on Roadworks.

Cllr. Murphy mentioned the L6102 Causeway where trucks are getting stuck. CMC said that the RI Programme 2018 was being finalised and should be ready for the March meeting.

(d) Report from Municipal Chair's Meeting.

Cllr. McCarthy informed members of anactivities report for the Municipal District for last year. Hoping to launch publicly when approved. Document will include grants and Town & Village Renewal Scheme.

CMC proposed Kilbrittain as the village under Village Fund for 2018 on the approach road from Bandon to extend footpaths in conjunction with Cork County Council funding. He said he would prepare a detailed cost and preliminary design. On the proposal of Cllr. McCarthy, seconded by Cllr. Murphy it was agreed that Kilbrittain would be village for 2018.

(e) Municipal District Officers Report.

EOH circulated a document regarding Cork Harbour Trail and asked that financial approval be given for 2 plaques in this Municipal District, one at Fort Templebreedy and one at Camden/Fort Meaghar, costing in the region of €400 - €500 each. Members agreed.

Launch of Kinsale Historical Maps. The date agreed was Tuesday $13^{\rm th}$ March at 11.00 a.m in the Municipal Hall, Kinsale.

Kinsale Museum – EOH informed members that he was awaiting design from Conservation Architect and that disabled access was vital. MDOH said that a Business Plan was currently being prepared.

Battle of Kinsale signs. EOH and BF in consultation with Kinsale Historical Society and were reviewing wording.

Pay Parking – MD0H to go back to Finance Department regarding drop in income for Kinsale for 2018.

Pride of Place – EOH outlined the criteria and catagories for this year's competition and said that nominations were welcome.

(f) Saile Update

It was agreed that EOH and Cllr. Kevin Murphy would be the Municipal District's nominees to sit on the Saile Board for the duration of the Council. Proposed by Cllr. McCarthy, seconded by Cllr. O'Donovan.

- 3. Statutory Business.
- (i) Section 183 of the Local Government Act 2001, Disposal of Property at Kilnagleary, Carrigaline.

Proposed by Cllr. Lombard, seconded by Cllr. McCarthy and agreed.

- 4. Notices of Motion submitted by Cllr. Lombard
- (i) "That Cork County Council progress the taking in charge of the Atlantic View Estate in Myrtleville without delay pursuant to section 180 (4) (a) of the Planning Act and that a written report is given on a timeline for the delivery of the taking in charge of the estate".

MD informed meeting that some funding was required and that a snag list was being prepared in conjunction with the Planning Department with a view to progressing to next stage. Cllr. Lombard requested a written report from the Planning Department.

(ii) "That the remaining capacity of St. Patrick's graveyard in Nohoval be quantified and that options are explored for it's extension if deemed necessary".

COD replied for EOH and informed Cllr. Lombard that there are between 250-300 plots remaining.

Notices of Motion submitted by Cllr. Murphy

(i) "That this Municipal District asks the Minister for Education, Mr. Richard Bruton for a full report on the progress of a new Gaelscoil for Cionn tSaile" and also if our engineer's have any report on same.

Proposed by Cllr. Murphy, seconded by Cllr. Coughlan, it was agreed to write to the Department of Education to request a meeting to discuss a number of issues in the district.

(ii) "That this Municipal District would ask the TII to investigate the serious road dangers on the N71Ballinhassig/L2227 junction at Ballyragoolia and demands an action plan to improve safety".

Proposed by Cllr. Murphy, seconded by Cllr. Coughlan it was agreed to write to TII again. EOH informed members that correspondence had been sent before on this but no reply was received.

4. Correspondence

- Correspondence from Tom Stritch, Director of Services.
- Reply from Ger Barry, Senior Resident Engineer re: dredging of Bridewell River.
- Reply from Finola O'Riordan, S/Senior Executive Engineer re: N71 Pedestrian Crossing at Innishannon.

Noted.

5. Any Other Business.

Cllr. Coughlan

• Asked that it be noted that the January minutes of the BKMD should not have stated that she was going to Newport as a representative of the Council.

- Signed for cyclists CMC said this should be done as a countywide initiative and that the Cycle Club should present a proposal.
- Gaggin Junction CMC said no exact time but design was done and agreed.
- Chapel Street Green. CMC said no update.
- Speeding at Castle Avenue CMC said that the parking on both sides help in the slowing down of traffic.

Cllr. McCarthy

Meeting with Harbour View residents and a number of issues were discussed. List to be sent to CMC. Members asked that small jobs within the power of the Council to do be done as soon as possible. Cllr. McCarthy asked that CMC prepare a written report regarding plan of works.

- Road at Cloghane.
- Invitation from Antibes. It was agreed that Cllr. Murphy attend.

Cllr. Lombard

- Crash barrier at Ballea. MD said this was referred to the Roads Design Office.
- One way traffic system in Crosshaven. MD said he had spoken to Road Design Office who are of the opinion that change isn't needed. MD to have report for next meeting.
- Footpath in front of Kilmoney Heights on Ballyfeard Road. MD to check.
- Signage at Belgooly. BF in negotiations with Go Safe and Gardai.

Cllr. O'Donovan.

- Possibility of extending footpath past Mastermeats to Lovells Cross. CMC said this is planned to go ahead.
- Footpath by bungalows left of Mastermeats. CMC to look at.
- Road in Ballinspittle with 16 houses not taken in charge. CMC said a LIS scheme might be in order.

Cllr. Murphy

- Asked the position regarding Coilte closing down carparks. It was agreed to write to Coilte to ask why.
- Footbridge at Dukes Wood, Bandon to be replaced.
- Ballinspittle Village Upgrade, will it be commenced before summer. BF and CMC said that
 the tenders were hoped to be in by St. Patrick's Day. They would expect the works to be done
 but no guarantees.

- Bus parked on Friary Avenue and parking in this area during mass times. It was suggested to have a meeting with the Friary to open up the carpark.
- Speeding at Compass Quay and parking at the school. BF said that the site development is still ongoing and consultations should be carried out with the principal.
- Table tops by Super Valu and Market Street.
- Asked if the speed limit be limited past Kilmore Woods. CMC said this wasn't in the Bye Laws
- Works needed on R600, R607, R606. CMC said that the RI Programme 2018 not finalised yet.
- Halfway Village potholes.
- New playground for Kinsale at Commogue BF said that the land couldn't be secured.
- Asked that the public toilets in Kinsale be kept open all year round.
- Asked that Clodagh Henehan be asked to attend a meeting to attend a proposal for town hall, fire station, museum and staff. MDOH said that a report has been done.
- Abbeycourt Estate works BF said that the Council needs to work with residents.

Cllr. Coleman.

- Resurfacing at Roberstown. BF said this is on the list.
- Section 50 culvert between Fivemile and Ballinhassig. It was agreed to write to Flood Section.
- Enquired about policy regarding spraying vegetation. BF said that the Council used Spraychem who use knapsacks so only the weeds are sprayed.
- Asked that a group from Kilmore Woods attend the next monthly meeting of the Municipal District. This was agreed. EOH to contact representative to organise.

MDOH informed members that Sculptor Don Cronin was exhibiting in Los Angeles. It was suggested to use the launch of Historical Maps as a photo opportunity.

This concluded the official business of the meeting.

CATHAOIRLEACH

DATE <u>~6</u>